
 

 

12 May 2021 
 
Mr Charles Millsteed 
Chief Executive Officer 
Queensland Competition Authority 
 
Dear Mr Millsteed, 

 

Re: DBIM’s Compliance with Secondary Undertaking Notice 

 
On 30 March 2021, the QCA issued a secondary undertaking notice (SUN) to Dalrymple Bay 

Infrastructure Management Pty Ltd (DBIM) in relation DBIM’s 2019 DAU (DAU), requiring the DAU 

to be amended in the way the QCA considers appropriate. Accordingly, DBIM has amended the 

DAU in compliance with the SUN, such that the QCA may proceed directly to a final decision to 

approve the DAU and thereby provide certainty for all stakeholders. 

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any related queries. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jonathan Blakey 

General Manager – Commercial & Regulation 

Dalrymple Bay Infrastructure Management Limited 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Attachments: 

 

1. DBCT 2021 AU 

2. DBCT 2021 SAA (Schedule B of 2021 AU) 

3. DBCT Terminal Master Plan (Schedule E of 2021 AU) 

 


